ciry or DES MOINES

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS
April 12, 2021

To Whom It May Concern:

As part of the City of Des Moines' 2020-2021 asphalt overlay program, the Public Works Department
has scheduled the asphalt overlay of 38th Street from Urbandale Ave to Adams Ave. The preparatory
work, including milling, patching and cleanup will begin on Monday, April 19, 2021 at approximately
8:00 AM. During this time, the street will be open to local traffic only. However, please use caution
when traveling near the construction area — your safe driving protects our employees and your family.

On Wednesday, April 21, 2021 at approximately 8:00 AM, the asphalt overlay will be placed,
weather permitting. During construction of the overlay (8:00 AM to 5:00 PM), the street will be
closed to all traffic. This may affect access to your property, and arrangements should be made for
alternate access during the construction. The street should be reopened to all traffic by 5 PM. In
case of inclement weather, the work will be rescheduled for Thursday, April 22, 2021 at
approximately 8:00 AM.

If the asphalt overlay is scheduled on the day of your solid waste collection, the collection will be
completed prior to the start of the construction on that day.

We're pleased to bring this improvement to your neighborhood.

If you have any special problems or questions regarding this project, please contact our Public Works
Section Chief, Tony Chiodo, at 237-1372, and we will attempt to make any accommodations that

are possible.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Jonathan A. Gano
Public Works Director
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